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April 15, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed report and ordinances respond to Proviso 5 in Section 18 of the 2011 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16984, which directed the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) to provide a plan to consolidate the six Unincorporated Area Councils into one Unincorporated Area Commission.  The commission option, along with several others, is included in this response.
A team of PSB, Executive Office, multiple Executive departments and separately elected agency staff was formed to respond to this proviso.  The team met regularly over a three month period to develop a proposal, which has been shared with Unincorporated Area Council leaders and membership.  This transmittal includes a report on the County’s current engagement strategy, the Citizen Participation Initiative, along with two proposed ordinances.  The first ordinance establishes a new public engagement strategy for unincorporated areas consistent with the King County Strategic Plan.  The second ordinance would provide one-time transition funding to the currently recognized Unincorporated Area Councils.
This transmittal, along with a previously submitted ordinance that would maintain the administrative infrastructure for public engagement in Unincorporated Areas, comprises the response to this proviso.
If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9727.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, PSB

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office, KCEO

Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO

Sung Yang, Director of External Affairs and Government Relations, KCEO

Frank Abe, Director of Communications, KCEO

Carrie S. Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO
